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This report covers services and activities of amateur radio in Korea since the last report at the 16th IARU Region 3 Conference in Bali, Indonesia 2015.

1. General
The table below summarizes changes of amateur radio population in Korea from 2009 to 2018.

Total ham station    KARL member         Transmitting           SWL
2009                    45,999                   9155(19.9%)            8193                    962
2012                    42,635                   7895(18.5%)            7198                    694
2015                    35,944                   9430(26.2%)            7181                   2249
2018                    32,580                   8526(26.1%)            6867                   1659

The numbers above represent KARL membership has increased by about 19.4% from 2012 to 2015. This increase was due to the Fourth Class Amateur Radio License started in July 2013. Some of the Fourth Class Amateur Radio Licensees remained as SWL rather than applying for call signs and this has contributed to the increase of SWL from 694 in 2012 to 2249 in 2015.  
From 2015 to 2018 there was 9.6% decrease in KARL membership while total ham stations in Korea decreased by 9.4%.
Among the 8526 KARL members there are 3822 life members(44.8%) who paid a one-time lump sum amount to join KARL. 
We started the fourth class amateur radio license in July 2013 to promote amateur radio in Korea. Obtaining this license will require participating in eight hours of lecture introducing amateur radio to beginners. And these license holders will be allowed to operate on VHF/UHF bands with up to 10W output power. 
KARL has one president and three vice presidents and 12 directors who are all volunteers (none paid by KARL) and they are elected at the annual general meeting held in April, every year. Their term is two years. KARL office currently has two full time paid staff (Ms. Angela Park and Ms. In-soon Kim). Ms. Angela Park understands English well. At the peak days of KARL about 20 years ago KARL had five full time employees in the office.
2. KARL Office Moved
[bookmark: _GoBack]KARL had owned a four story building in downtown Seoul from 1995 to 2017. But due to lack of sufficient parking spaces and difficulty in setting up good antennas in the high rise building area, KARL office moved to a three story building in Yong-in city in 2017. The new building has ample parking spaces(about two dozen or more) and located in Yong-in city about 40 km away from Seoul. 
Ham swapmeets take place at the new building parking lot on the second Sunday every months. A few hundred hams and about two dozen sellers attend there every month.

3. Contests in Korea
          There are three KARL hosted contests in Korea. 
(1) New year’s day contest, held on January 1, 00:00 – 24:00KST
(2) Independence day contest, held on August 15, 00:00 – 24:00 KST
(3) Korean Alphabet CW contest, held on October 9, 09:00-12:00 and 14:00-17:00KST. 

All bands and modes can be used but 40m SSB and CW are the most popular.
Messages to exchange are RS(T) + KDN(Korean District Number).
These are primarily domestic contests but foreign stations are also welcomed to participate.

4. DXCC & QRP Activity in Korea
         HL1IWD has been a DXCC card checker in Korea since April, 2017. So far HL3EFM, HL3EHK, DS5TOS, DS2GWM, HL2WA, DS1CPT, DS3BBC and HL4GHT have passed his card checking. 
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